Notice to the Profession, the Public and the Media regarding Court
Operations following Hurricane Fiona

September 29, 2022

As a result of recovery efforts across the province, all courthouses now have electricity
and all except the Georgetown courthouse have communications capability. The
Provincial Court, the Supreme Court and the Court of Appeal will resume normal
operations on Monday, October 3, 2022. It is expected that the Georgetown courthouse

will be operational, subject to further notice from Provincial Court.

Requests for adjournments will be considered on a case by case basis. For those
matters which are scheduled virtually, or by telephone, the courts will address each
matter on an individual basis, depending on the communication tools available to the

parties and/or their lawyers.

If a party is unable to attend, they should contact;
e for Supreme Court, the trial coordinator at (902) 368-6023;
e for the Court of Appeal, the docket clerk at (902) 368-6024; or
e for the Provincial Court, the court clerk at (902) 368-6693.

The courts may still be operating with limited staff. Once again, your patience is

appreciated.

Chief Justice James W. Gormley
Prince Edward Island Court of Appeal

Chief Justice Tracey L. Clements
Supreme Court of Prince Edward Island

Chief Judge Jeffrey E. Lantz
Provincial Court of Prince Edward Island



